
Appendix B: Glossary of study designs 

In the following, for each of the potentially relevant 17 different study designs (ordered 
alphabetically) a short definition is given. Definitions were derived from the NICE manual [13] and 
additional references [15, 61-64] and adapted accordingly to fit the purposes of the framework. 

• Animal study  

A study in a population of laboratory animals that often uses conditions of animals analogous to 
conditions in humans to model processes that occur in human populations. 

• Before-and-after study (controlled: experimental; uncontrolled: observational) 

An approach where the dependent variables are measured before and after an intervention has been 
delivered. The intervention can either be delivered by the investigator or by others (experimental vs 
observational before and after study).  

• Case-control study 

A comparative observational study in which the investigator selects individuals who have an outcome 
of interest (e.g., developed a disease) and others who have not (controls), and then collects data to 
determine previous exposure to possible causes. 

• Case report 

Detailed description of a single patient or clinical case.   

• Case series 

A collection of patients with common characteristics used to describe aspects of a disease, diagnosis, 
treatment and prognosis. 

• Cohort study 

An observational study in which a group of people are observed over time in order to see who 
develops the outcome of interest.  

• Cross-sectional study 

An observational study in which the source population is examined to see what proportion has the 
outcome of interest, or has been exposed to a risk factor of interest, or both, at a fixed time point. 

• Diagnostic accuracy study 

A study which determines the sensitivity and/or specificity of a diagnostic test or measure. 

• Ecological study  

An observational study in which the units of analysis are populations or groups of people rather than 
individuals.  

 



• Focus groups 

A sample of people (usually a relatively homogeneous group drawn by purposive sampling) brought 
together to discuss a topic or issue with the aim of ascertaining the range and intensity of their views 
rather than arriving at a consensus.  

• Interrupted time series 

An approach in which multiple (more than two) observations are made on the same individuals, or 
groups of individuals, over time. Some authors demand that a defined number of data points have to 
be assessed before and after the intervention of interest (e.g., three before and three after). 

• Interview study (qualitative) 

A qualitative method of data collection where participants’ views are elicited via verbal interviews, 
consisting of mostly open-ended questions. 

• Non-randomized controlled trial (nRCT) 

An experimental study in which participants are allocated to receive either intervention or control (or 
comparison intervention) but the allocation is not randomized.  

• Randomized controlled trial (RCT) / cluster-randomized controlled trial (cRCT) 

An experimental study in which participants (or clusters) are randomly allocated to receive either 
intervention or control.  

• Self-controlled case series 

A study design which solely uses cases that function at the same time as their own controls by 
estimating the relative incidence of an acute event in their risk period (e.g. defined as during or after 
exposure) compared to the risk of an acute event in their control period. 


